
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

AGENDA 
Cardwell Chamber of Commerce 

MEETING 11 October 2016  
 
MEETING OPENED: 
 
PRESENT: 
 
APOLOGIES:   
 
PREVIOUS MINUTES: 
Unconfirmed minutes of the previous general meeting held on 9 September 2016 were 
distributed to members prior to the meeting.  
Amendment:  
Moved:   Seconded:   Result:  
 
CORRESPONDENCE OUTWARD: 
 
CORRESPONDENCE INWARD: 

• Email from Kath Barnett CCRC re: cancellation of Community Market Info Session- 
dated 12/9/16 

• Email from Andrew Cripps Member for Hinchinbrook re: Cardwell flashing lights at 
railway crossing – dated 14/9/16 

• Email from Pete Faulkner re: Signing of the MOU from CCED – dated 14/9/16 
• Email from Tully & District Chamber of Commerce re: Tully Relay for Life 2016 – 

dated 16/9/16 
• Email from Daryl Dickson from Wildcard Art, Mangarru Lodge Sanctuary re: brochure 

Birds Australia – dated 16/9/16 
• Email from Pete Faulkner from CCED – re: draft minutes from meeting 13 September 

2016 – dated 17/9/16 
• Email Gareth Davey from Australasian Aviation Resources Pty Ltd, also t/as Sky 

Rentals re: Dallachy aerodrome dated 19/9/16 
• Email from Pete Faulkner from CCED – re: Agenda for meeting dated 4 October 

2016 – dated 26/9/16 
• Email from Lindsay Hallam, Hinchinbrook Real Estate re: amendment to minutes 

dated 9 September 2016 – dated 28/9/16 
• Email from Jeff Coward Cassowary Coast Multisport Club re: Acquittal for grant – 

dated 7/9/16 
 
 
TREASURERS REPORT: 
To be tabled 
Moved:   Seconded: 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



2. 
 
 
 
Business Arising from previous minutes: 
Signage: 
Gareth Davey ask if signs could be erected directing people to parking in Balliol Street for 
the VIC.  
Glen will take this to the Traffic Consultative Meeting as this is a main roads issue. 
Link for CCRC : - http://www.cassowarycoast.qld.gov.au/web/guest/roads-and-drainage 
UPDATE: Glen Raleigh 
 
Bendigo Bank: 
Jeff Coward has informed the Chamber that Bendigo Bank have given their support by 
donating $10.000.  
 Photo to be taken of the Bendigo Bank donating the $10,000 to go into the local newspaper. 
UPDATE: 
 
UFO Festival: 
A subcommittee will be formed to discuss further ideas. 
UPDATE: 
 
Cardwell Town Map: 
Town Map – Chamber will draft a map and CCRC will design it. 
Gareth Davey will do the draft of a map of Cardwell showing specific points of interest.  Ask 
Cardwell businesses for sponsorship.  
UPDATE: 
 
A Gateway Airport for the Cassowary Coast: 
 For forwarding to Cassowary Coast Economic Development Inc. (CCED) as a region-wide 
issue for their consideration. 
Gareth asked that, as the Chamber is a foundation member of the new CCED group which is 
currently asking for region-wide issues, the concept of a gateway airport for future 
passenger-carrying operations in the Cassowary Coast be placed on CCED’s agenda 
The Chamber will write to CCED advising them the outcome of this meeting. 
UPDATE: 
 
Chamber Notice Boards: 
There are 3 noticeboards maintained by the Chamber – outside IGA, outside Sweet Surprise 
Bakery, and outside Brierley’s Bakery – which are available for notices from the Chamber 
committee, financial members, and sponsors. To avoid misunderstandings, a publishing 
policy notice was placed on each noticeboard.  
However, Gareth reported that this week the lock on the IGA board had been changed for 
the second time and the Chamber’s policy notice removed.  
Outcome: Mark will investigate this with IGA. 
UPDATE: 
 
Sullivan’s Track 
Chris will be applying for a $5,000 grant.   
Outcome: Glenn Raleigh will send a support letter from CCRC. 
UPDATE: 
 
Tropical Coast Tourism (TCT) 
A representative of Chamber should be attending the TCT meetings.  Kathy is still waiting for 
the invitation to attend.  This will go to the next TCT meeting. 
UPDATE: 
 

  

 
 



 

 

3. 

 
 
Support Letter for Passage Holdings: 
Motion was moved that the Cardwell Chamber of Commerce take a neutral stance and not 
issue a support letter at this time. 
Outcome: Mark Sheahan will advise David Hutcheon of the meeting’s decision by letter. 
UPDATE:  
 
Cardwell Care: 
Cardwell Care is now managed by Churches of Christ. Churches of Christ assist small 
communities. 
The Chaplain who is with the Churches of Christ would like any ideas that could help the 
community. 
One idea is to help the youth of Cardwell. He would like to set up a mountain bike academy 
for the youth. 
Are there any other ideas that could be put forward? 
UPDATE: 
 
CDHS: 
Anne Mealing, president of CDHS, has asked for support from the Chamber. 
UPDATE: 
 
AGENDA ITEMS: 
 
 
GENERAL BUSINESS: 
 
 

 
 
Meeting Closed: 
Next Meeting:      TBA 
Venue:   Cardwell Swimming Pool  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 


